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Introduction 

SOCH is now on end of year 2015 holiday that includes Christmas eve. 

All children have gone to visiting their relatives so that we keep 

maintaining the both between orphans and their regular relatives. 

Despite this, all construction and maintenance activities are in 

continuation at SOCH. Some progress is illustrated bellow. 

 

Education  

All children are doing well in education. All grade 7 orphans who wrote 

national examinations have passed for higher grades into secondary 

schools. January will be their first month into secondary schools. 

 

The orphanage campus has not changed to any significance. All is as 

normal in state as it were. 
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Orphanage Maintenance 

Every holiday becomes an opportunity for SOCH to repair all broken 

property at SOCH. It has been set that from 17th December, there will 

be continuous repairing work. 

 

Guest House Construction 

As it was clearly explained in the last report, the guest house which is 

being built as an upcoming income generating property, is being built 

and its progress is as follows. Brick laying and roofing is finished. 

Wiring and plumbing are in progress. Some materials for both 

activities have already been bought and that they are waiting fixing. 

  

  

  



 

Conclusion 

SOCH is grateful for all the support from donors and sponsors. We are 

also thankful to all of you for having taken your time reading this new 

letter. More updates will be available early next year. 

 

Write By: Angus Kamandete Chuma (Managing Director, SOCH) 


